Doney Park Water
“A Member-Owned Cooperative”

Minutes

January 28, 2015
Directors Present:   Jim Timney



Larry Davis





Richard Downey

Selden Wasson 
Directors Absent:
Richard Downey

Also Present:
        
Bill Linville – General Manager




Missy Oates – Staff
The Board of Directors held their regularly scheduled Board Meeting at the Doney Park Water office at 5290 E Northgate Loop, Flagstaff AZ.  President Jim Timney called the meeting to order at 11:05a.m.

The first agenda item was the approval of the December 2014 Board Meeting Minutes.  Director Timney reviewed the minutes. Director Davis made a motion to approve the minutes.  Director Wasson seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion to approve was passed.
Next on the agenda was communication from members, Greg & Janis Crosman was present regarding their estimated usage for 5 months when the register in their meter was malfunctioning showing 0 usage.   They claimed they used mostly rain water from their system during this time.  The estimating process of how we determine water usage was explained and how we have to adhere to our bylaws and tariffs for all members.  They were not convinced they used the amount of water that we estimated.  They were asked to come up with an amount they think was used and present this to the Board for evaluation.  It was discovered they may not have the correct Backflow system in place for their rain water and this needs to be inspected by a DPW employee when they are available.  The Board will revisit this after the members have given DPW a water amount calculation for this 5 month period. 
The Board then reviewed the Operations/Field Reports and Office Reports.  Director Davis made a motion to approve, Director Wasson seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion was passed.
The next agenda item was the Approval of the Financial Statements.  The Board reviewed the information on the check register, budget review, and financial statements. Director Wasson made a motion to approve, Director Davis seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion to approve was passed.

The next agenda item was the approval of the Purchase Requests.  There was a purchase request to Dana Kepner for Meter parts inventory for $20,059.81.  Director Wasson made a motion to approve, Director Davis seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion to approve was passed.

In Other Business checks requiring signatures were signed and the Management Contract Renewal was signed by the Board Members in attendance.   

Director Davis made a motion to adjourn, Director Wasson seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion was passed.  The meeting adjourned at 12:58p.m.
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